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Minutes of Regular Monthly Meeting 

March 10, 2016 
 

Meeting was called to order at 19:21 

 

Members present were, Tony Matthews, Dusty Desteunder, Mark Rippeth, Melinda Ward, Andrew Guthrie, Milon Morton, Robert 

Lewis and Terrance Mac Mahon, Absent Tonya Winters and   Jimmy Cole. In Attendance- Noah Moore 

 

 

Secretary’s report:  was reviewed; It was approved as presented. 

 

Treasurer’s report:  Melinda handed out the reports and it was approved as presented. 

 

 Fire Dept. Report: Tony reported they will be a pump class starting on Saturday March 12
th

.    

 

EMS:  Given by Melinda, They’ll be turning in their budget. The outside lights looks good that have been installed on the outside of 

the EMS building. Dusty commented about the outstanding job by the EMS Chief and Crew did at an accident last night. Their efforts 

were also mention by the Highway  

 

 

Building and Grounds report: Mark reported everything is going good.  They’re will be applying fertilizer at the end of the month 

when the weather is warmer. It was mention to put down rock and pavers along the rear of the EMS building.  Melinda said they’ll be 

an Easter egg hunt at the fire department grounds on March 26
th

.  

.  

   

Old business:  A Mark will get a price to rocking the rear of the EMS building. A work day will be schedule to handle some of the 

projects.  Robert mentions that he was approached about updating the playground equipment.  Melinda said we could go through the 

county to order but the price has increased excessive.  Andrew suggested they should get their group together and come to the meeting 

and present their ideas.  Mark mentions about maintaining the cemetery and there was some confusion that some thought he would do 

all three properties but he said the cemetery was not included and he could do it for $400 @ month per year. 

It was discussed with Easter being this month to have it cut before then.  We will look at other options to maintain it. 

 

  New business:  The tabled discussion from last month for not allowing firearms was opened to the floor and with several 

viewpoints it was voted down. A problem was brought up about some issues with smoke alarm on the EMS side.  Jimmy is getting a 

quote for getting the floor sealed. 

 

.  

 Terrance made a motion not to exceed $250 to mow the cemetery.   Dusty 2
nd

 the motion.  It was passed. 

 Tabled motion-Terrance made a motion to not allow firearms in the EMS and Fire Dept. 3-2 did not carry. 

 

Meeting ended at 20:34 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Robert Lewis, Secretary  
 
Approved by__________________      ______________ 
                          Initials                              Date 


